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Patient Participation Group Meeting

Held at Ullapool Medical Practice on 26.03.2014


1  Introductions of those present
Anne Ross, Jean Mackenzie, Ian Macdonald, Catherine Mackenzie, Paul Bennett, Alex Eaton
2  Apologies
  

Freya Anderson, Jenny McBain, Marion Macdonald, Eva Faber, Yvonne Munro, Helen Shand, Effie Maclean
3  Matters arising from Minutes of previous meeting held 30.01.14
a) The NHS video conferencing session had been very positive. Anne emphasised the importance of flagging up any problems experienced in dealing with NHS 24, in order to ascertain that improvements are made to the service.

b) The Group’s Terms of Reference were agreed. Bank account arrangements are being made.
c) Patient Survey: patients are slightly more dissatisfied than previously (see previous Minutes). Discussion/feedback from those present today included a suggestion to publicise what the Practice does more widely; dissatisfaction with a 10 day wait for a GP telephone appointment; a request to be able to leave a message for a specific GP. Interest was expressed in identifying any significant difference in response to survey questions from Ullapool rural patients. It was decided that the next Productive Group Practice Survey will ask where the responder lives. There have been issues regarding decisions made as to whether it is appropriate to provide Home Visits for patients living out-with Ullapool, or whether they are expected to come to the Ullapool Surgery. A request was made that the Practice’s procedures are explained to patients. The reasons for receptionists having to ask patients about their appointment were explained again, patient confidentiality was also discussed. Anne explained that the Newsletter is being used very successfully as a means of communicating with the patients. The Open Day had also been a good opportunity to spread the word. Another is planned due to the extremely positive feedback received. 

d) GPs have given the PPG permission to sell 2nd hand books in the waiting room.
e) The Youth Group are raising awareness of mental health issues and had submitted an article to the most recent Newsletter. 
f) Local awareness of the Newsletter & Practice Website needed to be raised, distribution of Newsletter discussed.

4  Befriending Group - update
Recent media coverage of such groups should prove beneficial to us. A positive meeting has been held since the last PPG Meeting, with five people having volunteered so far. Volunteers should be sought from outlying communities of the 
Practice area.  Catherine kindly offered to assist. Ross-shire Voluntary Action are getting in touch re training the volunteers. Joe Taylor, Community Psychiatric Nurse, has offered to help. There is still potential for Duke of Edinburgh school pupils to become involved, Freya to be reminded. Disclosure will probably not be required, but may be paid for by The Red Cross if it does become necessary. Car insurance: motor insurance providers have to be informed of any voluntary work involving use of a motor vehicle. This use will be noted by the insurers, who should not charge any additional premium. 
5  Waiting Room - update
Everyone was invited to have a look as good progress is still being made thanks to the volunteers’ hard work. A children’s play area has been established in the waiting room and the former toy storage area is now used to house leaflets and other publications. The second hand books and donations box will be located in the waiting area. The Practice would welcome donations of current magazines and children’s comics for the waiting room. It was acknowledged that there is an infection control issue arising from publically available toys and magazines.  
6 Food bank
Mary Hunter is still to be asked to progress the Food Bank work as discussed at the last PPG meeting. Blythswood and Tesco were mentioned, they are happy to accept donations for Food Banks, but are not currently involved in local distribution. 
7 Patient letters
Work continues on Patient letters, Anne encouraged those who had not looked at them to do so. Catherine and Helen have kindly submitted drafts. The need to issue multiple letters for people with multiple conditions was explained again. The possibility of patient-specific  letters was discussed, but it was explained this would be a huge monthly admin task for the Practice. It was suggested that the Practice Notices in the Ullapool News are too formal. Wider use of text messaging may be something that could be considered in the future. Appointment reminders were mentioned in the last Practice Newsletter, but had not been noticed by some of those present, so Anne urged the PPG members to ‘spread the word’ about the Newsletter and Practice Website and the interesting information they include. A notice to the Ullapool News about the Newsletter was proof read by those present. Newsletter distribution was discussed.
8 Any other business
a) April is Bowel Screening Awareness Month. People aged between 50 and 72 are sent a bowel screening kit by post every 2 years and the current uptake rate is 62%. It is very important that people realise how vitally important it is to use and return the kits. Bowel screening can often detect any problems before symptoms appear and treatment success rates in early detection are very high. The Health Centre is currently considering running an awareness event with the Health Care Assistant explaining what screening involves and how easy it is, with the use of dummy kits.  The event will be publicised in the Ullapool News and ideas were invited as to how to get people to attend.
b) Question: can patients take problems and ideas direct to the Health Board instead of discussion at a series of meetings at which the concern is invariably not resolved and no decisions made? Examples of concerns included patient transport and timing of Raigmore appointments for patients travelling from a distance. Anne advised that concerns/ideas can be put to District Partnership Group Meetings which take place regularly in Aultbea, Skye and Ullapool.
Ian Macdonald left the Meeting at this point.
c) Concern was expressed regarding various hospital appointments that were felt by patients to have been unnecessary. Anne advised that the referring GP’s opinion should be sought in these cases. 
9 Date and time of next meeting
Wednesday 21st May at 5pm
